
 
 
 
 

 
The Flames of the Dragon 

June, 2021 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Statement of Ownership 
This is an issue of The Flames of the Dragon, a publication of the Barony of Dragon’s Laire of the Society 

for Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc.). The Flames of the Dragon is available from the Barony’s web 

site ( https://dragonslaire.antir.org/ ). This is not a corporate publication of SCA, Inc., and does not 

delineate SCA, Inc. policies. Copyright © 2020 Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. For information on 

reprinting photographs, articles, or artwork from this publication, please contact the Chronicler, who 

will assist you in contacting the original creator of the piece. Please respect the legal rights of our 

contributors. 

  

https://dragonslaire.antir.org/


Dragon’s Laire Finance and Business Meeting Notes 
Held June 01, 2021. Compiled June 21, 2021. 

Additional notes from the business meeting are summarized and indicated. 
Artunis, Chronicler 

Finance Meeting Notes: 
Barony of Dragon’s Laire 
Finance Meeting Report 
June 01, 2021 
 
Barony of Dragon’s Laire 
Finance Meeting Report 
June 1, 2021 
 
Committee members: 
• Jennifer Lee, Branch President 
• Heidi Schulmeyer, Branch Treasurer 
• Amanda Zeitler, Committee Member 
• William David Peters, Committee Member 
 
Non-Voting Committee members: 
• Brandy Stier, Deputy Branch President 
• Michael Aaron Rogers, Deputy Branch Treasurer 
• Kimberly Parks, Finance Committee Recording Clerk 
 
1. Account Balances: 
• Checking: $33,644.60 
• Savings: $34,303.91 
• CD: $10,338.88 
 
2. Event Bids: 
a. Submitted April 2021 FM 
Twelfth Night, 2023, with the location as Ocean Shores- Aaron Rogers (AKA Arontius of Bygelswade) 
Submitted for Shilo inn. Looking at other venues also. Interest in regional collaboration for with Blatha 
an Oir and Glymm Mere. Event profits would be split with Blatha an Oir and Glymm Mere. Further 
discussion on hold until May meeting. To be submitted to Kingdom Financial meeting in two weeks. If 
granted September Crown will hand over Twelfth Night 2023 to Glymm Mere or Blatha An Oir. If not 
granted for 2023 can resubmit bid for 2024. 
 
b. Submitted April 2021 FM 
(unsubmitted) September Crown, 2023, location Kitsap Fairgrounds - Aaron Rogers (AKA Arontius of 
Bygelswade) Discussion of submitting event bid for September crown. Further discussion required to 
decide which kingdom level event to submit for as may only be able to be granted one per two years. 
Kitsap County Parks going through reorganization, will respond by late May. Port Gamble not a site 
option at this time.  
 



3. Purchases / Expenditures / Fund-Raising:  
 
   
4. Administrative Actions: 
a. Financial Policy approved earlier in 2020 is being revised to clarify language and to include 
additional functionality to it (for example, the ability to allow the Barony to petition for Electronic Funds 
Transfer (EFTs) approval from Kingdom in the near future). Updated Rough Draft is complete will be 
issued once the incoming Baronial Exchequer, Heidi Schulmeyer, has had an opportunity to review upon 
receiving the Baronial Office. With a Financial Policy recently approved by Kingdom (July, 2020), there is 
no time requirement currently attached to this update. DLFC has approved final updated DLFP (March 
2021), waiting final Kingdom approval before distribution to populace. 
 
b. Investigation on various savings programs to see about placing excess funds from the Dragon's 
Laire bank accounts so as to earn some additional interest. Baronial Exchequer has reached out to other 
Exchequers across the Known World for advice and is gathering input. Findings to be presented when 
additional information has been obtained. No new information 
 
c. Society recently posted new financial report workbooks, version 6. Switching over to the new 
version will be completed this year. 
 
 
5.  Long Term Maintenance Agenda Items (Maintained on this agenda until resolved): 
 
 
a. Purchase of three Baronial Day Shades- Amanda Zeitler (AKA HE Kloe of Thira) 
Purchase of three Baronial Day Shades: Canvas was received in June. Poles, ropes, and stakes to be 
manufactured / acquired and Day Shades assembled for storage. Her Excellency Kloe is managing this 
effort at the moment. Several people volunteered to assist in this work. M'Lord Kamar (MKA Raymond 
Hicks) volunteered the use of an Industrial Sewing Machine for the manufacture of Canvas Bags in which 
to store Baronial Owned Equipment. If you have equipment, or time, you can donate for this cause, 
please contact Her Excellency Kloe. Susan Levitt purchased new rope. Reimbursement for supplies and a 
one-time travel allowance approved by the DLFC on 04/12/2021 to Susan Levitt. What is next for the 
project? Left to purchase: poles and pins, and stakes.  
 
b. Gender Buttons- Jessica Bennet (AKA HL Jess of the Roving Irishmen)  
Purchase of 'Gender Buttons': Check No. 3546, paid 12/15/2019, in the amount of $137.50. Buttons 
received. Re-sell / dispersal plans to be considered when Events and In-Person Gathering begin again. 
Jessica Bennet (AKA HL Jess of the Roving Irishmen) will make arrangements to get some to you 
separately if you would like to obtain some.   Will be distributed once in person events resume.  
 
c. Identify Stamps- Kat Kelley (AKA M'Lady Skalla (YAFA Minister)) 
At the Business Meeting / Financial Committee Meeting of May, 2020, the Baronial Steward proposed to 
the Baronial Financial Committee a purchase of stamps to identify individual canvas storage bags for 
items contained within the Storage Unit. There will be eight stamps, manufactured by our local artisan, 
Kat Kelley (AKA M'Lady Skalla (YAFA Minister)), with a total anticipated price estimated to be $400. This 
was accepted by Committee. Manufacture in process. No check has been issued yet in support. Any new 
or additional status? No new information 
 



d. Baronial Throne Seat Cushions- M'Lady Lucy of Waterhus (MKA Susan Levitt) 
Baronial Throne Seat Cushions: The new Baronial Thrones need new seat cushions. We are seeking an 
artisan / craftsperson to create these items, and an accompanying bid to include a price for all the 
materials involved in this project. The Barony of Dragon's Laire is rich in talented individuals who could 
perform this vital service to the Barony. If you are interested, please contact either the Baronial 
Exchequer, or Their Excellencies Arion and Kloe. We can help with design, as well as putting together a 
bid. The Seat Cushions need to fit an area of 19" wide and 18-1/2 deep. Ideally, they would incorporate 
the heraldry, and the heraldic colors, of Dragon's Laire. As of September, 2020, M'Lady Lucy of Waterhus 
(MKA Susan Levitt) started working on a design and proposal, and would welcome help if anyone would 
be willing. She has even volunteered to donate most (if not all) the involved materials. If you have ideas, 
want to get involved, or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact either M'Lady Lucy, or any 
member of the Dragon's Laire Financial Committee. A formal set of specifications for what exactly is 
needed is in process through Their Excellencies.  No new information 
 



Business Meeting Reports and Notes: 
Baron and Baroness: Baroness Kloe of Thira and Baron Arion the Wanderer. 
 
Greetings unto the Populace of Dragon’s Laire, 

A common question online, and in person: “Is the virtual SCA for you”? Well, We know it really isn’t for 
Us. We do this activity, we have this community, to hang with people and do things! Things like kill our 
friends … things like cooking period foods over period heat … things like arts and sciences … things like 
nerding out with another history geek …the list goes on. 

Is the virtual SCA better than nothing? Interesting question indeed.  

Depends on who you are in the Society for Creative Anachronism. There are a lot of people who connect 
very happily on virtual SCA. You can bard with Bards you will never meet! You can take a class from an 
amazing person you will never meet. You can go to Events all over the Known World.  

We, Kloe and Arion wish the Plague would go away. And slowly it is! While we may be in the final 
stretch, getting back to normal is still just outside of our reach. We all just want this disease behind us, 
so let us all do our parts to get it there!  If you can, Vax up!  

Being in a virtual SCA is not the easiest place for some.  There are connections we all miss.  We all want 
to play so hard!  Until such time as we can sit across from one another and share a laugh we are still 
coming together as a community the only way we can.   

One of those ways is through our events.  We ask our populace to join us for a virtual day of stories, of 
teaching, or seeing, in our Virtual June Faire.   We have videos on Marshallette activities, on the Arts and 
Sciences, and of Stories of events of the past.   

If you have a story from a June Faire, or any SCA event, or a class you would love to record and teach, or 
a song to share, please reach out to our team to submit it for the Virtual June Faire YouTube channel. 
Keep the Dream alive!   

***You will need to grant us permission to use the video, the team will help you get that squared away 
with the proper form. 

At this time we would like to announce the opening of the office of Arts and Sciences Minister of 
Dragon’s Laire.  Aelianora de Wintringham is stepping down from the office.   

Aelianora you have been a joy to work with.  Your ideas have inspired us to reach for new things, new 
projects, and new activities.  Your guidance on championships and activities have been so greatly 
appreciated.  Your encouragement of the artisans of Dragon’s Laire has been wonderful.  You have been 
beyond supportive and encouraging of all our questions since we stepped up as Baroness and Baron.  
We are ever so grateful for all you have done as our Arts and Sciences Minister and wish you well on 
your next endeavours.   

Any who would seek to fill the role, we will release the job description and expectations in the near 
future and look forward to meeting candidates for the position after that time.  Anyone interested 
should send letters of intent to the Seneschall and us, the Baroness and Baron of Dragon’s Laire, once 
that notice has been posted. 

The Barony has an influx of new books on Costuming, donated by a friend of the SCA.  Once they are 
fully logged into the Library system they will be posted for check out.   

Don’t forget, we have a new event coming this fall.  Looking forward to seeing what may come!  Please 
reach out if you are interested in submitting a bid to be the steward. 

September Crown is around the corner.  It is possible that it may be in person, and as such there will be 
a Dragon’s Laire encampment.  There is a post in the DL Facebook page to let Adelheide know if you 
need space.  We are hopeful to see you all there. 



12th Night 2022 is also on the books at the DoubleTree in Seatac.  Many of us are reserving rooms and 
looking forward to the event.   We hope you will consider attending, and look forward to seeing you 
there!. 

In Service to Dragon’s Laire, An Tir and the Dream, 

Kloe, Baroness 
Arion, Baron 
Seneschal: THL Furia Dommittia 
 
Greetings and Salutations to the Semi-Sunny Barony of Dragon’s Laire! 
 
Firstly, Scribal Guild is looking for a new replacement head. If you have an interest, please don’t hesitate 
to reach out to Their Excellencies or me. 
 
Secondly, I would like to express my endless gratitude and appreciation for Magistra Aelianora for her 
endless support and tireless efforts on behalf of the Barony. My thoughts are with you as Real Life is 
currently taking priority. The Barony and the Arts and Sciences community wait with open arms and full 
support for your return. 
 
In the meantime, if you are interested in stepping into the spotlight as Arts and Sciences Minister, please 
let me or Their Excellencies know. 
 
Speaking of deputies, darn near all of our Officers need one! If you are interested in learning more about 
a position, please reach out to me or the Officer in question! Deputies keep everything moving forward 
and teaching more people prevents burnout! 
 
June Faire 2021 is progressing nicely with a content deadline for June 5th (edited: June 12th). If you are 
interested in sharing your joy and talents with the Barony and An Tir, please reach out to our Event 
Stewards Stephen the Sinister and Kosem of House Awry! 
 
I know everyone is as eager as I am to return to in-person gatherings. Latest word from the Kingdom 
Seneschal is (keeping your fingers crossed), maybe July for activities like archery, guilds, masked 
marshallate, social and perhaps even August for events ONLY if infection and hospital rates drop. We are 
still waiting for the US/Canadian border to open to have Events but there is to be a press conference 
toward the end of the month to discuss openings so let’s all keep our fingers crossed. 
 
Thank you all for being an amazing community and continuing to set an inspirational example. 
 
Yours in Service, 
Furia Dommitia 
 



Exchequer: HL Adelheide Leeuwin 
Barony of Dragon’s Laire 

Finance Meeting Report 

June 1, 2021 

 

Committee members: 

• Jennifer Lee, Branch President 

• Heidi Schulmeyer, Branch Treasurer 

• Amanda Zeitler, Committee Member 

• William David Peters, Committee Member 

 

Non-Voting Committee members: 

• Brandy Stier, Deputy Branch President 

• Michael Aaron Rogers, Deputy Branch Treasurer 

• Kimberly Parks, Finance Committee Recording Clerk 

 

1. Account Balances: 

• Checking: $33,644.60 

• Savings: $34,303.91 

• CD: $10,338.88 

 

2. Event Bids: 

a. Submitted April 2021 FM 

Twelfth Night, 2023, with the location as Ocean Shores- Aaron Rogers (AKA Arontius of Bygelswade) 
Submitted for Shilo inn. Looking at other venues also. Interest in regional collaboration for with Blatha 
an Oir and Glymm Mere. Event profits would be split with Blatha an Oir and Glymm Mere. Further 
discussion on hold until May meeting. To be submitted to Kingdom Financial meeting in two weeks. If 
granted September Crown will hand over Twelfth Night 2023 to Glymm Mere or Blatha An Oir. If not 
granted for 2023 can resubmit bid for 2024. 

 

b. Submitted April 2021 FM 

(unsubmitted) September Crown, 2023, location Kitsap Fairgrounds - Aaron Rogers (AKA Arontius of 
Bygelswade) Discussion of submitting event bid for September crown. Further discussion required to 
decide which kingdom level event to submit for as may only be able to be granted one per two years. 
Kitsap County Parks going through reorganization, will respond by late May. Port Gamble not a site 
option at this time.  

 

3. Purchases / Expenditures / Fund-Raising:  

 

   

4. Administrative Actions: 



a. Financial Policy approved earlier in 2020 is being revised to clarify language and to include 
additional functionality to it (for example, the ability to allow the Barony to petition for Electronic Funds 
Transfer (EFTs) approval from Kingdom in the near future). Updated Rough Draft is complete will be 
issued once the incoming Baronial Exchequer, Heidi Schulmeyer, has had an opportunity to review upon 
receiving the Baronial Office. With a Financial Policy recently approved by Kingdom (July, 2020), there is 
no time requirement currently attached to this update. DLFC has approved final updated DLFP (March 
2021), waiting final Kingdom approval before distribution to populace. 

 

b. Investigation on various savings programs to see about placing excess funds from the Dragon's 
Laire bank accounts so as to earn some additional interest. Baronial Exchequer has reached out to other 
Exchequers across the Known World for advice and is gathering input. Findings to be presented when 
additional information has been obtained. No new information 

 

c. Society recently posted new financial report workbooks, version 6. Switching over to the new 
version will be completed this year. 

 

 

5.  Long Term Maintenance Agenda Items (Maintained on this agenda until resolved): 

 

 

a. Purchase of three Baronial Day Shades- Amanda Zeitler (AKA HE Kloe of Thira) 

Purchase of three Baronial Day Shades: Canvas was received in June. Poles, ropes, and stakes to be 
manufactured / acquired and Day Shades assembled for storage. Her Excellency Kloe is managing this 
effort at the moment. Several people volunteered to assist in this work. M'Lord Kamar (MKA Raymond 
Hicks) volunteered the use of an Industrial Sewing Machine for the manufacture of Canvas Bags in which 
to store Baronial Owned Equipment. If you have equipment, or time, you can donate for this cause, 
please contact Her Excellency Kloe. Susan Levitt purchased new rope. Reimbursement for supplies and a 
one-time travel allowance approved by the DLFC on 04/12/2021 to Susan Levitt. What is next for the 
project? Left to purchase: poles and pins, and stakes.  

 

b. Gender Buttons- Jessica Bennet (AKA HL Jess of the Roving Irishmen)  

Purchase of 'Gender Buttons': Check No. 3546, paid 12/15/2019, in the amount of $137.50. Buttons 
received. Re-sell / dispersal plans to be considered when Events and In-Person Gathering begin again. 
Jessica Bennet (AKA HL Jess of the Roving Irishmen) will make arrangements to get some to you 
separately if you would like to obtain some.   Will be distributed once in person events resume.  

 

c. Identify Stamps- Kat Kelley (AKA M'Lady Skalla (YAFA Minister)) 

At the Business Meeting / Financial Committee Meeting of May, 2020, the Baronial Steward proposed to 
the Baronial Financial Committee a purchase of stamps to identify individual canvas storage bags for 
items contained within the Storage Unit. There will be eight stamps, manufactured by our local artisan, 
Kat Kelley (AKA M'Lady Skalla (YAFA Minister)), with a total anticipated price estimated to be $400. This 
was accepted by Committee. Manufacture in process. No check has been issued yet in support. Any new 
or additional status? No new information 

 

d. Baronial Throne Seat Cushions- M'Lady Lucy of Waterhus (MKA Susan Levitt) 



Baronial Throne Seat Cushions: The new Baronial Thrones need new seat cushions. We are seeking an 
artisan / craftsperson to create these items, and an accompanying bid to include a price for all the 
materials involved in this project. The Barony of Dragon's Laire is rich in talented individuals who could 
perform this vital service to the Barony. If you are interested, please contact either the Baronial 
Exchequer, or Their Excellencies Arion and Kloe. We can help with design, as well as putting together a 
bid. The Seat Cushions need to fit an area of 19" wide and 18-1/2 deep. Ideally, they would incorporate 
the heraldry, and the heraldic colors, of Dragon's Laire. As of September, 2020, M'Lady Lucy of Waterhus 
(MKA Susan Levitt) started working on a design and proposal, and would welcome help if anyone would 
be willing. She has even volunteered to donate most (if not all) the involved materials. If you have ideas, 
want to get involved, or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact either M'Lady Lucy, or any 
member of the Dragon's Laire Financial Committee. A formal set of specifications for what exactly is 
needed is in process through Their Excellencies.  No new information 
Librarian: THL Ela Pennayth y Ynis Dewi 
 
No report submitted. 

 

Marshallate 
 

Mashal: Conrad Ross 
Greeting oh great and mighty Barony! 

Here in is your Marshall’s report for the month of May 2021, 

The rains of april seeped the lands so that the sunshine of may my strengthen our fields and though the 

Sable Lion has not yet freed our swords the time of battle and tourney crawls even nearer, look to your 

arms oh great warriors of Dragon’s Laire, mend your armaments and prepare for our glorious return. 

In accordance with Crown Decree and State ordinance there has been no Martial activities. 

But soon my friends soon…. 

Conrad Ross 

Baronial Marshall 

Chief Archer: Arcos Alaricus Simmonds  
 

Greetings Your Excellencies 

No archery activities yet. I replaced the tarp on the hay bail stand last weekend. The tarp is big enough 
to make 2 I will cut it in half and store the other part in the shed for future use. The tarp and new rope 
was $74.23 

YIS 

Alaricus Simmonds OGGS 
Dragon's Laire Archery Officer 
Lists: THL Liu Xian 
 
No report submitted. 



 
Rapier: Baron Jacques de Normandie, OWS  
 

No activity for May. 

 

However, it looks as though practices may start again in July. 

My plans for when that starts: 

retest equipment and armor before any combat 

re-authorize those who need it 
go over any new rules/changes for rapier/C&T 
 

Siege: THL Arqai Ne’urin 
 
No report submitted. No, there hasn't been an official siege practice.  I don't know where you might 

have heard that rumor.  Nope, nope, nope.  Not an _official_ siege practice.  See, that wouldn't be 

allowed.  But friends will be friends . . .  

Watch this space for updates.  There will be updates and official siege practices are on the horizon. 

 

Thrown Weapons: Arcos Stephen the Sinister 
 

Greetings mighty Barony, 

 

  As with all Marshalate activities, there has been no practices or gatherings of any kind.  3 new targets 
have been built and 1 more is ready to go. 

 

IS, 

  HL Stephen the Sinister, OGGS 

  Dragon's Laire, An Tir Youth Armored Combat: Titus Octavius 
 
No report submitted. 
 

Minister of Arts & Sciences: Magistra Aelianora de Wyntringham 
 
Magistra Aelianora de Wyntringham had to step down from the officer position suddenly; we are now 

looking for a new minister of arts and sciences. If interested, please contact Their Excellencies Kloe of 

Thira and Arion the Wanderer, or Seneschal Furia Dommittia. 

 

Greetings unto the Wonderful Denizens of Dragon's Laire! 



Arts and Sciences for the month of May was low key. There were several presentations and classes 

(thank you Dame Gwen and Maitre Renart). They were awesome! I was, unfortunately, unable to attend 

these, my apologies. 

Along those lines, it is with much sadness, regret and reluctance that I submit my resignation as Arts and 

Sciences Minister for Dragon's Laire. 'Real' life has gotten very overwhelming and I need to take a break 

from the SCA in order to deal with all the 'real' stuff. Therefore, I am resigning as Arts and Sciences 

Minister, effective immediately. 

I will remain available to help with a transition to a new Minister, and of course, I love research. I'll help 

people with research and their projects as much as I can. Thank you very much for allowing me to serve 

as the Arts and Sciences Minister of the Barony, even in the time of Covid it was an awesome 

experience! 

Thank you so much, 

YS, 

Aelianora de Wytringham 

 

Chronicler: Lady Artunis of Dragon’s Laire 
 
Nothing to report. 
 

Golden Dragon Pursuivant (Herald): Countess Elisabeth de Rossignol  
 
Greetings, all, 
Once again, the herald's office continues to keep busy in a low key fashion.  Online name and device 
consulting continues, and I'd like to encourage anyone who's interested to get in touch and we'll get 
started. 
Questions about period and SCA- specific naming practices, armory design, and heraldic display are 
always welcome. 
Elisabeth Golden Dragon 
 

Chatelaine: THL Ataliana ‘Talia’ de Segna 
 

Nothing new, but new people are moving to the area and I’ve been responding to them and telling them 

to keep up to date on the Facebook page for when we can all get together. 



Webminister: Lord Máenach na Cailled Looking for a Deputy or two 
Welcome to June! Did you bring a cold drink? 

 

News from the An Tir Kingdom Webminister's office: Lord Saito Mitsukage is our new Kingdom 
Webminister! Lady Alicia du Bois will continue to serve the Kingdom as Web Deputy. You can read the 
full announcement here: https://antir.org/announcements/kingdom-webminister-officer-change/ 

 

June Faire approaches! If you have offered to contribute pre-recorded video for the event, thank you! 
To use your video, Society requires that we must have a "Grant of Use" form on file. If you have not yet 
completed this form, please get in touch with me at DragonsLaire.Webminister@antir.org and I can 
provide the form as well as instructions. 

 

I have renewed my request for assistance regarding the monthly report and award recommendations 
forms on our website. Lord Saito has already responded and says he will "figure out what the hold up is" 
regarding this issue. 

 
Website updates this past month include an update to the Office 365 instructions, especially the "How 
do I check my Office 365 email?" section. If you have an Office account provided by An Tir and have 
been having trouble with it, please check the instructions and contact me if you're still having trouble. If 
you're not sure whether or not you have an account, contact me and I can help you find out. The 
updated instructions are here: https://dragonslaire.antir.org/wordpress/resources/office365/ 
 

Scribe: Dame Tamlyn of Wyntersea 
 

Scribing continues in the Barony. Painting and designing new charters. Check out Virtual 

June Faire for some of the results: -) 

 

If you are interested in designing or painting Court documents please contact me. 

 

Tamlyn of Wyntersea 

Dragon's Laire Scribe 
 

Social Media: THL Kösem of House Awry 
 
No report submitted. 

 
Youth and Family Activities: THL Bera-Skall Hrafnsdottir of House Awry 
 
Working on making the stamps. I’m also going to try to film a video for kids activities for June Faire, too 
Greeting Beloved Barony! 
Here in is your Family Activities report for the month of May 2021, 
I have been out of the game for a bit due to covid stress etc. I am getting back into the swing of things 
and would like to collect information from you, yes you! Do you have requests, dreams, or questions? I 
am here to serve. Please message me! Since the Sable Lion has not yet freed us to play in person, all 
activities will be planning for the future, or online. The first hands-on in person class I would like to share 



is a paper-making from dollar store materials. I am going to do a video on it for June Faire, and we'll do it 
again in person when the time comes. 
In accordance with Crown Decree and State ordinance there have been no in person activities since last 
year. 
But soon! 
Bera-Skalla Hrafnsdottir 
Family Activities Coordinator 

Guilds & Groups 
 
Culinary & Spirit-makers: THL Ciar ingen Fiachnae 
 
Greetings Good Barony! 
 
Minimal Activities for the month of May BUT classes abound in June! 
 
Atlantia is hosting the Known World Science Symposium on June 12th. 
 
  
 
This includes several classes from Duchess Eleanor de Bolton (skirret, spinach, battle gourds), classes on 
cheese, Roman bread, garum, cooking and dining in Medieval Japan (16th century), as well as poisons. 
 
Register by June 9th at university.atlantia.sca.org 
 
Colegio de Iberia June 4 and 5th (PDT) 
 
https://scaiberia.com/class-descriptions/ 
 
https://scaiberia.com/event-schedule/ 
 
 
They run classes for most of 29 hours across 2 rooms. 
 
There are 7 food/culinary classes, 2 beauty/hygiene, and 1 'Iberians Abroad' class that focuses on food 
exchange. 
 
Pre-registration is NOT required and its primarily hosted by Lochac who are awesome. I attended last 
year and had a great time and learned quite a bit. 
 
Atheneum June 26th 
 
More information to come but pages don’t go live on the 7th so I don’t know the topics! I will have a 
page with at least 2 culinary demo pieces! There are at least 6 more food/culinary people with projects 
and they have previously explored medieval vegetables, Viking foods, and Roman foods! 
 
The list of exhibitors also includes Dragon’s Laire’s Pernell Camber and Caterina da Savona 
 



In Service,  
Ciar ingen Fiachnae 
 

Scribal:  
 
Searching for a new scribal guild leader. If interested, please contact Their Excellencies Kloe of Thira and 
Arion the Wanderer, or Seneschal Furia Dommittia. 
 

Research Corpus: Magistra Aelianora de Wyntringham 

 
Report 

Events & Event Steward Reports 
Yule 2020: Master Arontius: 
 
VIRTUAL DRAGON'S LAIRE YULE FEAST -  
 
 
Candlemas:  
 
 
Arts & Sciences Play Day (Spring):  
 
June Faire 2021: Arcos Stephen the SInister 
 
The event is turning out to be larger than expected, but help has been offered and things are getting 
back on track. We are still accepting videos and content up until June 5. We’ve got this. 
 
Current plan includes Zoom social, YouTube videos. Court is set for 5 p.m. 
 
In person event (Fall): 

 
Looking for an in-person event in October. We’re trying to have our big A&S event in October 
instead of at Candelmas. We’re hoping to allow for incorporation of feedback into projects 
before Kingdom A&S. We are looking for an event steward for this, the first in-person event since 
COVID. If interested, please contact Their Excellencies Kloe of Thira and Arion the Wanderer, or 
Seneschal Furia Dommittia. 
 

If interested in camping with Dragon’s Laire at September Crown (provided it is not canceled, please 

contact HL Adelheide Leeuwin with your tent dimensions. 


